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BURTON NEWS

Please send us your letters - articles - events
news - stories - recipes etc for publication

Drop them into The Village Store,
Main Street, Burton

or send by e-mail to
editor@burtonnews.org.uk

Next Editorial Committee Meeting
7.30pm on Tuesday 26 November

LAST DATE FOR COPY

Burton News Information

Joint Editors:

Sarah Walker & Stephen Rose
Treasurer: Clive Horsford
Distribution Manager: Hazel Parker

Minutes Secretary:
Jenni Ross

Editorial Committee Members:
Joan Barkley
Judith Ellis
Christine Metcalfe
Kath Hayhurst
Frances Roberts

Burton News is published monthly between
February and December (11 issues p.a.)
and distributed by a team of volunteers.

Website: www.burtonnews.org.uk
Email: editor@burtonnews.org.uk
Tel: 01524 923528

The views expressed within Burton
News

are not necessarily the views of the

Editors or the Editorial Committee

Readers'
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POPPY APPEAL
There will be no house-to-house
Poppy Appeal collection this year but
boxes of poppies and collecting tins
will be in the shops and usual places.
If you want poppies or special items
such as the lapel pin badges (2019),
large poppies or car badges brought to
you, please ring the Poppy Appeal
Organiser Kathryn Smith on 782198.
And please give generously to the
Poppy Appeal.

LAST POSTING DATES- REMINDER

If you are planning on sending parcels via
the slower, cheaper option of International
Economy (formerly known as Surface
Mail) the recommended last posting dates
are:

Saturday, 2nd November — Eastern
Europe, Greece, Cyprus, Turkey, Malta &
Iceland

Saturday, 16th November — Western
Europe

Annual Gift Subscriptions

If you know of anyone who may like to
receive BN regularly each month, why not
buy them an Annual Gift Subscription? For
£12 within the UK they will receive a copy
of BN each month (11 copies per year).

A great way for family, friends and former
residents to keep in touch with what's
happening here in Burton.

Anyone interested should contact BN at the
address in the box on page 2.

Please would readers note that letters & articles must include a valid name & address. This can
be with-held from publication on request. We will not publish any anonymous letters, or material
which, in the opinion of the Editorial Committee, is of an offensive or defamatory nature. BN
reserves the right to edit letters & articles in the interests of magazine space.




B4RN brings 1000 megabits/second to the school
Message from Mike Iddon and Martin Sansby
Burton’s B4RN champions

We would like to thank all the people who have made this vision a reality, there are too many
to name in an individual email but include the landowners who kindly gave permission for the
connection to pass across their land; the people who invested to allow us to build the
infrastructure; the people who gave up their time to dig the core route and local connections
in; the people at B4ARN who have supported & facilitated this community project; the people in
the village who have championed our cause and gone door to door for expressions of
interest; the B4RN champions from other villages in particular Silverdale who have given
expert help, advice and time with us to keep our project on track.

Now that Phase One of our project is complete, we don’t want to rest our spades and conduit,
this is a real opportunity to deliver a world class internet service to our whole parish. We have
a strategy on how we would like to achieve this and would like to share it with you at a
community meeting on Tuesday 19th November 7pm-9pm in the School. We will
also demonstrate the technology to you.

We have successfully attained a Gigabit Broadband Voucher Scheme (GBVS) package for
our parish from the Department for Culture, Media & Sport (DCMS) and this will significantly
reduce the cost of installation, allowing residents and businesses to receive vouchers on
connection to the B4RN service.

We still need investment in this project so please visit the following www.b4rn.org.uk/invest.
B4RN are currently paying 5% interest per year on investments held for three years.
Alternatively, investment forms are available in the Village Store or by contacting B4RN
directly on 01524 555 887.

If you have a specific enquiry please email b4rn4burton@gmail.com or visit our local website
at www.burtonweb.org.uk/b4rn.

Once again, thank you for your continued support in this project and we are looking forward
to connecting many more establishments in Burton.

DOWNLOAD SPEED O

938.08 wmeps

TEST AGAIN

Mike Iddon & Martin Sansby
Burton-in-Kendal B4RN Champions.

UPLOAD SPEED

939.91 mops

SHARE THIS RESULT |I|




PC Observations...

of the Parish Council meeting by Jon Mackness

Parish Council observations
October 2019

The tension grew as Councillors discussed
whether to agree to put £11000 to the PSiCA
Burton conservation scheme to part-fund a
shortfall of £18500 to fix the necessary
drainage work which is needed in The
Square to alleviate flooding. Technically, this
is a County Council responsibility, but
Cumbria is not budgeting to do the work until
2025 and flooding problems won’t wait. On
the one side there were the ‘big picture’
Councillors who recognised the urgency and
the strong message that a ‘self-help’ offer
wold give when future applications for
funding were made. Moreover, the money
was already pigeon-holed for infrastructure
development and there have been no
requests for alternative schemes for 2 years.
On the other side were the less broad-
minded saying ‘why should we give as
much?’ and ‘they’ll find the extra somehow
even if we don’t part fund’. In a small way, it
was rather like a BREXIT deal negotiation —
who was going to give ground? It was 4
votes for and 4 against. Chairman Paul
Rogers shifted uneasily in his seat. He had
the casting vote. ‘I don’t like doing this’, he
said, ‘but | have the casting vote and... (he
paused) ... | am going to vote in favour’. A
victory for the big-picture Councillors!

A second planning issue was the flagrant
disregard of the developer of new housing in
Church Bank Gardens of all the conditions
agreed when planning agreement was
granted by SLDC. All the Councillors agreed
that the SLDC Planning Department was
simply not doing its job. They are letting the
developer ‘get away with murder’. SLDC
Councillor Brian Cooper who sits on the
SLDC Planning Committee had no
explanation. The conditions refer to the need
for stone facing on the houses, refurbishment
of the access road and footpaths amongst
other requirements. £8000 CIL money was

being withheld and the developer is not
complying with any of these conditions.
Councillors unanimously agreed to write to
SLDC’s CEO to protest ‘in the strongest
terms’ about this non-compliance.

No objections were raised to the plans for 28
dwellings and associated infrastructure at the
top of Boon Town.

Other matters discussed included:

1.Councillors welcomed the news that Roger
Bingham’s cancer treatment continues to go
well. Roger in the meantime is his normal
ebullient self and reported on Cumbria’s
plans to recruit 115 more police and to plant
more trees to help combat climate change. If
you know of anywhere where trees might be
planted, contact Roger.

2.To help with parking during the forthcoming
The Square conservation work, the School’s
Headmaster has offered overnight parking at
the School

3.£158 was agreed for the purchase of wild
daffodils for continued planting on A6070
southbound.

4.The connection of the School to the B4RN
network was warmly welcomed

5.The saga to get diocese permission to erect
a plaque in the Church to commemorate
Burtonians whose names are missing
remains mired in bureaucracy.

6.Slape Lane pruning remains in a bad state.
Another bureaucratic mess apparently.

The King's Arms, Burton

Meals 12 noon-2pm & 5-9pm Mon-Thurs
12 noon- 9pm Fri - Sun
Breakfasts 8am-9.30am daily (please call
to book)

OPEN EVERY DAY FOR DRINKS
Sunday closing time 11pm

GREAT FOOD! GREAT BEERS! & GREAT
ROOMS!

01524 781409




Need local overflow for the
summer?
www.curwenwoods.com

Curwen Woods Holiday Cottages
Sleep 2,4,5,0r 9
Please call 07850872282

BURTON
W.I.

Helena Nixon

Womens

Institute

MICHAEL PLATT

TRADING AS

Quality Plumbing & Gas Services

07850 472780
01524 782390

THE BAY BLIND COMPANY

PLEATED ROLLER ROMAN
VENETIAN VERTICAL
VELUX
Each blind is measured and manufactured
individually, and fitted personally
Commercial and Domestic : Evenings and Weekends
David or Sandra
Phone/Fax 01524 781149 Mobile 07957 343071
2 Boon Town Burton Carnforth Lancs

At the October meeting of Burton WI the
organised Speaker was unable to attend
and Bryan Yorke kindly stepped in at
short notice and gave us an interesting
and fascinating talk - illustrated by
superb slides on local bird life and local
orchids.

The Competition for a 'Favourite Recipe'
was won by Andrea Bell with

Kath Hayhurst second. The Raffle was
won by Liz Ray.

On the 14th November the ordinary
Meeting will be followed by the Annual
Meeting.

The talk will be on 'Blood Bikes'. The
Competition is for 'Something Red".
The Hostesses are Kathleen Stephens
and another.

BOOK DROP / COFFEE
MORNING

Monday 4 Nov (coffee morning in aid of

Hall funds) p——
LA T':}.ﬂ‘ BT

Monday 18 Nov
10am - 11am =
Burton Memorial Hall

GEC Cleaning Services
Established 1996

CARPETS NEED CLEANING?
Using our superior thermal system your
carpets will be beautifully clean, deodorised
and protected all in one process.

Free Quotes A Pleasure
Call Gary on 01524 782857

Your Local
Mobile Hairdresser

T Tanpits Lane, Burton-in-Kendal

Tel: 01524 781811




NATURE NOTES by Bryan Yorke

Where do | start! Because this month will
be about birds, and nothing else other
than more birds. Because that is what |
am tied up with at this time of the year. |
am out every day doing my vismig
(visible migration) or perhaps | should
explain. | am out counting the birds as
they pass overhead on their migrations. |
have been doing this since the first week
in September and expect to continue until
around bonfire night.

Probably the best place to start is today
(20th October 2019) it’s the day the
Fieldfare’s have started to cross over
Burton on their way to the Lakes and
then wherever their nomadic tendency
takes them. | had no less than 2600
Fieldfare and 1376 Redwing this morning
(0730hrs to 1230hrs) all following the line
of the western flank of Hutton Roof and
continuing northwest across Holme Park
Fell to the tip of Farleton before veering
off to a Western line as though perhaps
making their way over to the Lythe
Valley. It was noticeable more so with the
Redwing that some of the parties just
could not resist the temptation to cascade
from the skies to call off in the area of
Holme Stinted Pastures, to probably feast
on the vast amounts of fat gorgeous
berries which had shone up to them from
the many hawthorn trees below. The
berries this year are something really
special. Also the Thrush numbers got
even better the following day (21st
October 2019 when | had 5443 Fieldfare
and 1350 Redwing, | wonder just what
the next few days might bring?

To think these birds may well have
travelled all the way from Russia or
Poland and the Baltics or even Iceland
(with regards to the Redwing), many of
the thrushes will also have come from
nearer destinations but still far away like
Norway, Finland or even the Netherlands.

Although in most years we do get plenty
of Thrushes, but numbers depend on how
the crossing is over the North Sea. We
need good high pressure between the
continent and the UK so the birds are not
blocked by harsh weather and have a
good crossing to the West to join us here
in Burton.

It's also been really good this last couple
of days for Whooper Swans making their
way South East to the Lincolnshire plains
or maybe a little further and down into
Norfolk. If conditions are favourable
“‘Herds of Whiteness” will travel at around
40 miles per hour, taking approx 3-5
hours. On Saturday last (19th) | had 16
birds crossing from somewhere over by
the Lythe Valley direction and heading to
the South East, they would have passed
over Burton somewhere around the
Dalton Hall. Again on Sunday last (20th)
| had another skein of 12 birds making
the same journey at the same height and
speed and almost setting the clock to the
same time has their predecessors the
day before.

The Linnet population over Vicarage
Lane has now built up to at least 200
birds and they are continually moving
about from field to field enjoying the
spoils. It looks like ‘Fat Hen’ maybe their
main food source, well there is plenty of
that about at the moment. It is surprising
how the birds soon learn just where the
best feeding is!

Another winter visitor | have been getting
is the Brambling a lovely little bird and
related to the Chaffinch, a bird more at
home in Scandinavia than the UK, but
they are so welcome here. | recognise
them more by their call which includes a
sort of squeal but straight away gives the
answer to who it is flying overhead.

A friend who also does vismig over in
Bradford only a couple of days ago had a
pair of Waxwings flying over to the West
so maybe it won’t be long before we start
to see those colourful birds enjoying our
berries. They are sometimes seen over



on Arnside Knott and especially love
anywhere that has the ‘white Rowan
berries’ available.

Starlings are building now in large
numbers and today (21st Oct) has also
been the peak in numbers so far and |
would expect the roost over in Silverdale
will be growing considerably, the
murmurations will have started and they
will get bigger and better by the day and
will provide so much enjoyment to lovers
of birds who go to see them perform these
fantastic natural works of art in the skies.
If you want to check out the vismig
numbers which are added on a daily basis
then please put this address in your
computer search
bar...https://arnsidesilverdale.blogspot.co
m/2019/09/2019-visible-bird-migration-
reports.html

Happy birding

Bryan

9 Glebe Close, Burton In Kendal

If you want to check on more of our local
nature why not check these sites:

| LOVE ARNSIDE AND SILVERDALE:
https://arnsidesilverdale.blogspot.com/

A day to day blog about the nature especially
on Hutton Roof

THE ORCHIDS OF HUTTON ROOF:
https://epipactisatrorubens.blogspot.com/
THE FLORA OF HUTTON ROOF:
https://floraofhuttonroof.blogspot.com/

THE FERNS OF HUTTON ROOF:
https://huttonroofferns.blogspot.com/

freedom

DRIVING SCHOOL

Pass first time

or receive free lessons until you pass
Call Richard on 01524 781704
www.freedomdrivingschool.biz

N

\------

Bartor Techk Sapport

For all your computer needs

Desktops supplied / built to order /
upgraded / repaired
Laptops supplied / upgraded / repaired
Peripherals supplied / repaired if possible
Networks (wireless & ethernet)
Backup systems to suit user

Call Barry on 01524 781306
Email: bts@yobunny.co.uk

In dark and damp November
WARM-UP FOR CHRISTMAS at
BURTON WI

MINCE PIE, MULLED WINE COFFEE
MORNING
*Gift Stalls, *Cake Stall, *Tombola
*Raffle
on Saturday 16th November 2019
Burton Memorial Hall
10.00 am to 11.30 am

!& 150 i

DALTON
WOODLAND BURIAL GROUND

Natural Woodland Burial Ground
"Return to the Earth, naturally"
www.daltonwoodlandburial.co.uk

Burton-in-Kendal: 01524 782442

Natwre Talks at the Hall

Managing Red Squirrels
Bob Cartwright

MONDAY 2 December
7.30pm at BMH

£2.50 incl tea/biscuits
in aid of Hall funds




HISTORICAL FOOTNOTE
by Roger Bingham

The First Anniversary of the Armistice
11th November 1919 was the first
anniversary of the Armistice or the cease
fire which ended the First World War. Yet
Burton was dilatory in celebrating what
was hailed as the end of the ‘War to End
All Wars’. In London and local big towns
like Lancaster, Kendal and Windermere
there were parades, wreath layings and
special church services. Though way
back in January, a Burton
Commemoration Committee had been
formed, its members were soon a
loggerheads and two Chairmen, Mr T
Atkinson and Mr J Taylor, resigned.
Perhaps because of the discord there
were no parades in Burton on the 11th of
November and, as later Remembrance
observances had not come in, there were
neither red poppies nor a two minutes
silence. Holme did rather better with a
parade of 40 post-comrades gathering in
the church, while down at Milnthorpe a
gleaming Portland stone Cross, one of
the first War Memorials in the land, had
been unveiled on 11th September.
Meanwhile in Burton a variety of
memorial options were still being argued
over. Suggestions included: a Churchyard
Lych-gate with brass plaques 'and two
electric lights', a cross in The Square and
the conversion of the recently closed
National School into a Memorial Hall, for
which £100 had already been collected.
Eventually, a Parish vote favoured a
Churchyard Cross, costing £200 as
against one in The Square estimated at
£400. The village GP, Dr Cosgrave, took
over as Chairman of the Memorial
Committee with Mr Taylor, back again as
Vice-Chairman, along with other village
pundits like Mrs Shorland-Ball and Mr J
Read.

The Parish Council pressed Westmorland
County Council to spend some funds
from an extra Government Highways

grant of £50, 000 on local roads and ' not
just in Kendal and the Lake District'.
Getting around was particularly difficult. A
third railway strike in 12 months caused a
shortage of coal which reached an
unprecedented price of 10 shillings a ton.
Gruellingly, the fuel crisis coincided with
the harshest late Autumn cold spell for 20
years. With 19 degrees of frost the canal
froze from Burton up to Crooklands and
after an eight hours blizzard, the snow was
eight inches deep in the streets. Even so,
the children were happy. Having missed
out on parties in 1918 because of the
influenza epidemic, three separate
celebrations were held before the schools
broke up for Christmas. Firstly, 'the
children attending the Burton Schools
gave a concert to an appreciative
audience presided over by the vicar the
Rev R. W. Briton.

The next day ' by the kindness of Major
Hornby the children were entertained for
tea at the school.” Though, the actual tea
was provided by Mrs Bell while the prizes
were distributed by Mrs Briton. As 'the
children left the room they each received
an orange and a mince pie'-perhaps from
Major Hornby. On the following Sunday
came the Sunday School treat. Finally, in
the first week in December, it was
announced that a supper and
entertainment was being arranged for
returned Territorial Army Soldiers-so the
war had not been totally forgotten. RKB.

Come and join us on Tuesday
mornings from 9.30am to 11am
in Burton Memorial Hall
and experience the benefits of
Yoga:

A happy and healthy body,
mind and breath

No previous experience necessary

For further details, please contact
Tina (British Wheel of Yoga Teacher)
Tel: 01524 782177 / 07813 481792
tinafoxwell3@gmail.com




J South Lakeland
“age Uk

Age UK South Lakeland will be having
an information table at the next Coffee
Morning on Monday Nov 4th at
10am.Come and have a browse! At
the December coffee morning on 2nd
Dec, the choir from the school will be
coming along to sing some carols.

We will be holding a free Afternoon
Tea Dance on Friday 8th November
2pm - 4pm at Burton Memorial Hall
with the band Rawthey Rhythm. An
afternoon of music, singing, dance
and of course cake! No need for a
partner, just come and enjoy the
atmosphere and music. Booking is
preferred. Please ring 01539 728118
to find out more. It would be lovely to
see you there - do come and join us!

Mindful Meditation — Going Deeper on
Mondays 6,13,20,27 January 3,10,24
Feb & 2 March from 2pm- 3.30pm in
The Detached Room, Castle Street
Centre, Kendal. If you have already
followed an introductory course or
already meditate, you may like to
spend some time deepening your
practice. Come and meditate in a
group where you'll be able to
participate in: longer meditations and
with reduced guidance, walking

4 N
HALE GARAGE CO

(Practical Automobile Engineers)
Established over 70 years

Main A6 Road, Hale
New & Used Car Sales Service & Repairs

Full Dealer Computerised Diagnostics Equipment
Petrol & Diesel MOT Testing. Body Repairs, Tyres
Batteries, Exhausts & all your Motoring needs

Free collection or loan car service

meditation, mindful movement, poetry
and music. Suggested donation of
£2.50 per session. For more
information and to book your place,
please contact Age UK South
Lakeland on 01539 728118.

IT Drop -In Sessions South Lakes
Foyer, Kendal - 1st Monday of the
Month and Age UK Finkle Street - 3rd
Thursday of the Month both from
1.30-3.30pm. Volunteers will offer
support with any queries or problems
regarding Laptops, Tablets or Smart
Phones.

If you would like further information
about any of the above or any of the
services which Age UK South
Lakeland can offer older people, or if
you would like to volunteer for us,
please contact us on 01539 728118 .

Berry's Garden Services

*General Garden / Grounds Maintenance
®| awn Cutting
®Hedge Cutting
®Planting

Contact Nick
07766 395595/ 01539 583754

berrysgardenservices@gmail.com
www.berrysgardenservices.co.uk

(Also on Twitter and Facebook)

\__ & 01539562173/62839

\VZ_ DOMESTIC SPARKLES

* ALL ASPECTS OF CLEANING
UHDERTAKEH, SHOPPING.,
APPOINTMENTS ETC

* FULLY IHSURED
* DBS CHECKED

* HOMEST, RELIABLE AND
FRIENDLY SERVICE
* REFEREWCES AYAILABLE OH REQUEST

FOR A Hﬂ OBLIGATION CHAT CALL JANE ON

. 09H0Z205663
‘iﬁﬂﬂm&nﬁ@mmm SPARKLES.CO.UK -
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In Year 6 we have been challenging
ourselves on our times-tables Olympics,
answering 20-100 questions in 2
1/2minutes. Long-multiplication and 2D
shapes have kept us busy too. In our
computing lessons we have been
studying spreadsheets and formulas,
and for our French lessons we have
been improving our counting skills. For
our art we have been learning about
Henry Moore and have had fun drawing
sketches of each other and making clay
moulds. In our guided reading session
we have been reading ‘Goodnight Mr.
Tom’, linking to our continued research
on WW2. We have enjoyed studying
and writing newspaper articles for our
English lessons. Moving on from light in
science, we have been studying the eye,
and light entering the eye. We continue
to focus on our schools’ Christian values
and looking especially at respect, how
we can respect our earth and reduce the
effects of climate change. We are
enjoying a selection of different sports
such as orienteering, netball and
football.

In their English, Year 5 have been
writing a diary based on the book ‘Street
Child’. This book is based in Victorian
times, showing how harsh life could be
for a Victorian child. Their topic work
continues with the Victorian theme,
writing a newspaper article on the death
of Queen Victoria. They are continuing
with their intricate wallpaper designs
based on the artist William Morris. An
election took place in class to choose
their representative for Forest Schools.
Forest schools is all about outdoor
education where we visit natural spaces

.'-',_ bz eokore o

to learn personal, social and technical
skills. Their maths focus has been
subtraction and addition. They have
been enjoying netball and some year 5s
were involved in a netball competition at
Dallam school. In science year 5 have
been studying the planets, and using
fruits to represents the different sizes and
distance between planets.

In their maths, Year 4 have been
challenged with tenths, hundredths,
decimals and fractions. They have all
entered a story competition organised by
Moto in the Community, entitled Bee
Adventure. They have been given a
choice of three introductions to their story
and they can go wherever their
imagination takes them. There are lots of
prizes on offer, from playground
equipment to vouchers.

Their science work on sound continues
with home-made pan pipes with straws —
quite a challenge to get a sound! The
Mayan Gods have been researched in

Al
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Tony De Saulles®

This year's children's author is-waitin:
to read your stories about your

&
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" 10 ENTER THE COMPETITION
WRITE A STORY STARTING wiTH
ONE OF THE FOLLOWING.
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topic along with map work in geography.
They have been enjoying tag rugby in PE.
During their RE lessons, Years 4 and 5
have written a small piece about
themselves, and their lives here in the UK
(Year 4 also drew self-portraits). Our
Year 4 teacher will be visiting Uganda,
and these profiles will be shared with the
Ugandan children, she will also be taking
some KS1 books from our library. This is
all about supporting schools as part of the
Brickworks Charity, helping South
Sudanese refugees, in a camp in Mayo.
The school’s name is the Macedonia
School. There she will support the
teacher and also teach small writing
workshops and hopes to return with
letters from the Sudanese children. We
had a fundraiser for this trip in the
summer and raised £300.00. We wish
her well and look forward to reading the
letters from the Sudanese children.

Year 3 are writing their own stories about
how they think we would all cope and
react if aliens landed on our planet! Their
maths has focussed on place value and
word problems, using two-step operations
to solve them. They have really enjoyed
studying the Stone Age and what they
think might have been found on a Stone
Age menu. Light and dark has been their
focus in science and, like Year 3 they
have been honing their tag rugby skills.

Year 2 have been extending their
research on Nurturing Nurses, looking at
the interesting and varied lives of
Florence Nightingale, Mary Seacole and
Edith Cavell, why they were famous, and
how they differed from each other. They
have made Red Cross Medals and
lanterns. In maths they have been taking
2-digit numbers and learning how to
partition them, in more than one way, into
tens and units. In their English they
learnt how to set out a formal letter, and
for their French they have enjoyed
learning some new French words. They

11

have continued their Lowry research and
have added people and buildings to the
landscapes they painted a few weeks
ago.

Year 1 have been adding up numbers to
ten, working on their number bonds, and
also subtracting. The Big Bad Wolf is
their focus in English, looking at the
sequence of events, and using their
adjective knowledge to describe the story.
Reception are getting to grips with using
and counting money, and sorting
numbers. They have enjoyed party
planning; thinking about hats, banners,
invitation cards and party food. Handa'’s
surprise has been their focus in English.
Handa decides to take seven pieces of
delicious fruit to her friend, Akeyo, who
lives in the neighbouring African village,
but a series of sneaky animals steal
something from Handa's basket, which
she's carrying on her head. When Handa
reaches Akeyo, will she have anything left
to offer her friend? In PE Reception have
enjoyed their Gymnastic time with Miss
Penny from Dallam School.

A very big thank you to everyone who
supported our school at our latest bingo
night. £490.00 was raised and this will go
towards improvements and repairs to our
playground equipment. A Halloween
Disco for Burton Playgroup is planned for
Friday 25th October, from 6:00pm —
8:30pm at our school, so come along and
have some spooky fun. Our first Aldi
sticker poster has been completed and
will be sent off for our chance to win
£20,000 for our school funds. We have
made a great start on a second poster
too. Thank you to everyone who has
collected them from their shopping trips.

Charlie, James, Alfie, Florence, Tristan,
Dasiy, Samuel, Esther, Daniel, Sarah,
Richard, Poppy, William and Gabriella — Year
6

www.burtonmorewood.cumbria.sch.uk



Roger Reports...

From the County & District Councils

It never rains but it pours and so this
year's September equinox was
particularly sodden and received nine e-
mails of complaints about the weather on
the 27h September. Other Councillors
also bore the brunt of ‘if you can't do
much about it ring the council'. Not all
problems need be directed to ‘the
council'. Blocked drains on pavements
are the responsibility of the District and in
some cases, like squares and greens, to
Parish Councils. If watercourses like a
beck, ditch or dyke are involved the
Environment Agency should be informed.
Foul water including floating toilet paper
has to be dealt with by the United Ultilities.
(Incidentally I've just heard of plans for
new legislation regarding septic tanks
which may require their owners to install
special pumps). Locally, we also have the
complication of the Canal and Waterways
Authority which deals with leakages and
water erosion including, | believe, under
the canal bridges and aqueducts.

Flooding from private land is particularly
complex especially if many gardens and
other land like fields are in multiple
ownership. It took me many years,
because of the legalities, before | induced
the council to install a big pipe across
Station Lane to reduce flooding on
Tanpits Lane. This September nearby
Neddy Hill was badly eroded only three
years since we had major drainage and
resurfacing work completed.

District- wide the County's main Highways
problem remains the saga of Victoria
Bridge on Sandes Avenue in Kendal
where constant flood surges have
impeded repairs started after Storm
Desmond. Elsewhere the long term
drainage work on A6 south of Kendal at
Prizet seems to have worked. | think Pll
direct their flood engineers to our historic
problems at Clawthorpe. Also on

Highways | have requested that part of
my Members Highways Allowance should
be used to resurface the appalling
pavement from Tanpits Lane to the
church. Unfortunately, my direct funds will
not pay for my currently ‘worst road' from
Clawthorpe to Hutton Rood. But patching
will be done on the road from Holme Mills
to Drovers Way, whose back road has
recently been made good.

| only hope there will be enough County
funds as despite substantial increases in
Central Government grants our South
Area County Highways have overspent by
£85, 816. On the other hand the revenue
from On-Street Parking has increased
from £1,033,115 in 2017-18 to £1,389,
682 in 2018-19. New parking regulations
are coming in following major restriction in
tourist hot spots like Cartmel. A safety
code for school runs and parking is also
being drawn up which | hope will not have
to be regulated just by the school staff. |
understand that it is only in London that
it's illegal to park on pavements and that
Cumbria police accept that some
pavement parking is essential for traffic
use on narrow roads, providing yellow
lines etc are observed. On public
transport our A ticket bus scheme for
students is continuing; the starting fee will
go up from £7 to £10 but the fares will
remain the same.l am also pleased that
the 'Dreamscheme’ for young people's
mental health will include our rural area
where, for instance self -harm especially
by giris has become an issue though it's
below national standards. Good News is
that Burton has the highest grade 10 rate
for Health. Burton's Life expectancy is
83.8 for men and 86.3 for women. -RB.
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You can contact Roger as follows:
South Lakeland District & Cumbria County
Councillor R.K. Bingham
The Smithy, Ackenthwaite,
Milnthorpe, Cumbria, LA7 7DH
Tel: 015395 63694
e-mail: roger.bingham@cumbria.gov.uk




CHILDREN’S ART/CRAFT CLUB

Looking to start January 2020

- > a T

The club would run monthly for a 2 hour session on a Saturday morning at Burton
Village Hall. The group would aim to have art/crafts ranging from pottery, painting
with different materials, working with pastels/chalks, blending, felt art, paper mache
to themed activities. Parents would be asked to stay with their child.

Places are limited to 15 and a child would ideally be over 6. Please contact Vicky
Poulett (0773 3283871) to register your interest/secure a place. Costs would vary
depending on the activity.

Anyone who could offer to share their art/craft interest to the children would be
much appreciated. Or if anyone could help in any way please contact Vicky Poulett
(0773 3283871).

BURTON FELLWALKERS SCOTTISH HOLIDAY
In September, thirteen members stayed at the Hydro Hotel in Pitlochry. Day one saw
seven of the party ascending Ben Vrackie. After crossing the moorland above
Pitlochry, Loch a’ Choire was reached and the remaining steeply stepped climb to the
top loomed ahead. Views from the summit were very good when the light cloud
moved off and the party enjoyed their lunch before returning to the loch. A traverse
path over the shoulder of Meall na h-Aodainn Moire, leading to the bealach on the
Killiecrankie path, was followed to rejoin the main path leading to the car park.
Others caught the bus to Killiecrankie and walked back along the riverside path to
Pitlochry. The Visitor Centre at the hydro-electric dam provided good views and some
welcome refreshments. Evening entertainment based on kilt construction was
provided by a member of staff at the hotel.

Day two outings included Rannoch Moor Station where good food was enjoyed at the
local establishment. The Hermitage near Dunkeld and followed the Inver Walk which
passed Ossian’s Hall and cave. The Torrywald Victorian viewing point (from which
views were now obscured by trees), came next as the route continued through forest
to join the riverside path where Neil Gow’s Oak and wavy seat were seen. The final
section passed through Inver Village itself. After refreshments at The Beatrice Potter
cafe, the ancient Birnam Oak in Birnam Woods was visited.

The last full day provided an opportunity for some to explore the stretch of the Rob
Roy Way from Strathtay to Pitlochry. The bus, with dubious prop shaft and differential
noises, took the group to Grandtully for the start of the walk. Crossing the bridge to
Strathtay, the path to Pitlochry was located and the ascent to the Fonab forest begun.
Underfoot conditions varied considerably as the group made their way alongside the
Tullypowrie Burn and then across the moor to the edge of the Forest. A search for
the stone circle shown on the map proved unsuccessful but a short way into the
forest, a new highway was crossed. This was apparently a road leading to a Bauxite
mine away to the west of our route. On reaching the Fisherman’s cafe alongside the
Tummel, the group had a drink and continued to the dam and visitor centre before
returning to the hotel. -CH
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Yealand Quakers
Yealand Meeting House
18 Yealand Road, Yealand Conyers

Our normal Sunday Meetings for

Worship are held from 10.30 - 11.30am
Visitors are always welcome

For more information call:
01524 781601 or 01524 782052
or 01524 732336

St. Mary's R.C. Church
Yealand Conyers

Mass Times: Sat 6.00 pm

Contact: Canon J Gibson
01524 732940
for further information

Warton Methodist Church

Borwick Lane, Warton

Sunday Morning Service 10.00am
Sunday Night Live 6.00pm

Various Connect Groups
through the week

All Stars 6-11yrs Friday 6-7pm
All Stars + 11-15 yrs Friday 7.30 - 9pm

www.wartonmethodist.co.uk
Tel: 01524 732626

TEWITFIELD METHODIST CHURCH
LA6 1JH - Kellet Lane by Longlands Hotel

Join us on Sundays 3pm
All visitors are most welcome

For more information phone 07786 264903
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Come and listen to the Burton
Singers
Listen! Can you hear this?

Christmas may still seem a long way
off but you can hear it getting closer
in the school hall on a Monday when
the Burton singers practice new and
favourite songs and carols.

If you listen closely you can also
hear John and Molly ordering quality
refreshments for our December
concert and the rustle of Sarah
starting to gift wrap the raffle prizes.

Mick’s kids prefer not to listen to him
trying out his new jokes as part of his
entertaining MC role, but they really
have no choice. Meanwhile Stuart’s
kids routinely hear him practicing his
piano music in his house on the
Square and pass through quickly in
case they are roped in to turn pages.
His aim is to master the twenty or so
songs in the next few weeks that we
hope to share with you in the run up
to Christmas. He might also have an
important meeting with Val and a
metronome soon to sort out their
beat counting.

If you’ve never been to a Burton
Singers concert, do come and listen
to our Christmas celebration on
Saturday 21st December in the
Memorial Hall. We produce a great
sound for a small village and it might
help make your Christmas. And if
you've been before we’d love to
welcome you back.

Oh and do listen out for the
announcement of tickets going on
sale with Jill and Akis...




Architectural & Building E=——
Surveying Services i H

PLANNING / BUILDING CONTROL
APPLICATIONS

FOR EXTENSIONS, NEW HOUSES,
COMMERCIAL

PROPERTIES INCLUDING ALTERATIONS &
REFURBISHMENT.

Stuart McMinn BSc HND ACABE

Tel / Fax 01524 781081 Mob. 07729 845147

4 )
CHIROPODIST

HOME VISITS

lan McCutcheon
MSSCh, Dip. Pod. Med., MBChA

Tel. Burton 781383

* Local and Long Distance
* Alrpart | Seaport

¥ Pre-bookings taken

* 6 Seater

N

Lawrence Taxi

* &l areas covered

= o B

&L Private Hire

€all Catherine and Duane on

07720205099
n

www.lawrencetaxi.co.uk

Thursdays

1pm - 3pm

Term-Time
Only

Indoors and outdoors
Singing and music
Themed craft weeks
Refreshments for all!

Stay and Play Session for 0-4 years
£2 per child, under 6 months £1
Burton Memorial Hall

Find us on Facebook:
facebook.com/burtonplaygroup

NEIL HAWES
CARPENTRY AND JOINERY SERVICES

ALL JOINERY, CARPENTARY AND GLAZING
WORK UNDERTAKEN

OFFICE 01524 936416
MOBILE 07790 736605

THE FAIRBANK SOCIETY
Fairbank, Kirkby Lonsdale. LA6 2BD

Supported Housing
for Independent People

For information contact
Susan Stoddard — 01524 271077
manager@fairbanksociety.com
www.fairbanksociety.com

Paddock & Garden

services
Grass cutting, topping, feeding, rolling,
harrowing, hedge cutting, tree felling,
fencing, landscaping and ground
clearance.

Call Nick, 01524 782210
or 07946 354916
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Vicar's Letter...

Do you remember?
Why do we gather at the war memorial and in
the village church on Remembrance Sunday?
Here are three good reasons:
To thank people. Our armed forces (and
many other people too) have been willing to
put the safety and freedom of others above
their own safety and freedom. They laid down
their lives for us and we ought to remember to
be thankful. Previous generations committed
us to this when they promised, ‘We will
remember them’.

To thank God. The Lord has shown great
kindness to us as a nation. We are far from
guiltless and yet God has given to us peace
and prosperity beyond all we deserve.
Defence is something we must work hard at,
but it is also true that the rise and fall of
nations is the Lord’s work. Moses told the
people of his day not to “forget the things your
eyes have seen or let them slip from your
heart as long as you live. Teach them to your
children and to their children after them.”
(Deuteronomy 4:9)

Because we’re in danger. Just as we struggle
to live peacefully with those in our families or
in our village so, as a nation, we find it hard to
live peacefully with ourselves and with other
nations. Dispute and conflict is never far
away; so we ask God for the gift of peace and

St James, Burton & Holy Trinity, Holme
The Vicarage, Glebe Close, Burton
T: 01524 781210 M: 07740 622962
E: vicarburtonholme@btinternet.com
W: www.burtonandholmechurches.org

Burton St James details

Wardens:

Michael Carr 781283
Frances Roberts 781943
Administrator/Treasurer:
Pat Whalley 782296

prosperity.

And that is not an impossible dream. The
Son of God was born as a human being on
our planet and not some other. He was born
as one of us to be King of us. Since laying
down his life for his friends the risen Lord
Jesus has been sending the life-changing
announcement of his advancing kingdom to
the ends of the earth.

“All kings will bow down to him and all nations
will serve him. For he will deliver the needy
who cry out, the afflicted who have no-one to
help. He will take pity on the weak and the
needy and save the needy from death. He
will rescue them from oppression and
violence, for precious is their blood in his
sight.” (Psalm 72:11-14)

King Jesus is just the man to turn to when we
need help as a nation, or as individuals.
That’'s what we’ll be doing on Sunday 10th
November and you are warmly welcome too.
Sincerely

Graham Burrows

Children at Holy Trinity & St James

We are delighted to welcome babies and
children and we love hearing them in our
services as people of all ages come
together to worship God. We have toys and
other activity material available. Each
church is equipped with a toilet and a room
which parents and children can use when
they need a break from the service. Our
families support team is available to help as
needed and to offer an activity for children
during part of the service. We take
safeguarding seriously and our families
support team has been cleared for work
with children.
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St James' Burton

November 2019 Services

Sunday 3 November
11am Morning Worship with Communion

Sunday 10 November. Remembrance
Sunday
10.55am Act of Remembrance at Burton War
Memorial
11.15am Remembrance Sunday Service

Sunday 17 November
11am Morning Worship with Communion

Sunday 24 November
11am Morning Worship

December 2019

Sunday 1 December. Advent Sunday
11am Morning Worship with Communion
4pm Christingle Service at Holy Trinity, Holme

Our church website is
www.burtonandholmechurches.org
Recent sermons can be listened to on the
‘Sundays’ page
Service times can be checked under ‘Coming
Up’ on the ‘Welcome’ page

(%%%ry Ltd

All aspects of joinery including:
Renovation, Doors, Windows, Sky Lights, Flooring
Extensions, Fitted Kitchens, Fencing
Barge Boards & Soffits, Garage Doors
Loft Conversions etc
Trusted Time-Served Joiner

Call for a free estimate, no obligation

Burton in Kendal 01524 782939
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REQUESTS

If you would like to request prayer for
yourself or for anyone else, please
contact one of the Church Wardens.

TRANSPORT TO CHURCH

If anyone will need a lift to either Burton
or Holme church, please contact one of
the Church Wardens.

PASTORAL VISITING TEAM

If you would like a visit from someone on
behalf of St James' church please contact
Yvonne Wilson on 01524 781504.

COLIN HARPER

BUILDING SERVICES

* alterations * extensions

* plastering * roofing
* patios * stonework
* drainage * tiling

Quality work at competitive prices
Free estimates
Tel: 01524 781194

Mobile: 07880 925170
39 Trinity Drive, Holme, Carnforth, LAG 1QL




The Word From
BURTON MEMORIAL HALL

i e
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What an exciting month September
was, with the launch of the Hall's new
200 Club, for which the winning
numbers were drawn at the Library
Coffee Morning. Congratulations to all
three of our inaugural winners! There
are still numbers available if you would
like one. Each number costs just £12
per year and there is a prize draw
every month. You can have more than
one number if you want. Groups and
societies can also join. If you would
like to know more please drop a line to
the 200 Club organiser, Jane Orr, at
BMH200CLUB@outlook.com.

B

Over the half-term break we planned
some preparatory electrical work to be
done in the Reception Room kitchen.
This involved replacing the uncovered
fluorescent tubes with sealed unit LED
striplights, fitting a "bug-zapper", and
upgrading the electricity supply board
to handle the demands of the planned
kitchen revamp. The electrical work
was made possible by a £500
donation from the Eric Wright
Charitable Trust via Cumbria CVS, and
we are most grateful to them both for
helping us to do this. A grant
application to another funder for the
full kitchen refit has been submitted
and we are awaiting the outcome.

Our next Nature Talk at the Hall will be
on Monday 2nd December at
7.30pm, and will be Bob Cartwright on
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Managing Red Squirrels. The cost is
just £2.50 per person, including tea
and biscuits, and everyone is
welcome.

In the last issue of BN | said I'd give
you details this month of the
Christmas Bingo season. As usual
there are four dates, as follows:
Thursday 21st November, in aid of
Memorial Hall funds.

Thursday 28th November, in aid of
Burton Sports and Recreation Trust
funds.

Friday 6th December, in aid of
Memorial Hall and First Responders
funds.

Friday 13th December, in aid of
Burton Tennis Club funds.

All the bingos will have super prizes,
refreshments, and raffles. Doors open
at 6.30pm, and eyes down at 7.30pm.
These are major fundraisers for each
group, so please do come along and
support them, it's always lots of fun!

Other fundraisers planned for 2020 are a
Burns Night Supper and Ceilidh in January,
an Easter Bingo in March, and a Kitty Brown
Fashion Show in April. More details next
month! Anne Nichols, Chair of the BMH
Management Committee

BMH 200 CLUB SEPTEMBER WINNERS
1st Helen Dawson

2nd B Wallink

3rd N Little

DALTON self storage

 Indoor containerised storage
» Easy Access

« Well Lit

» Secure

Tel. 01524 782442

Burton-in-Kendal




HINDLE WAKES
A play by Stanley Houghton.

Warton Village Hall 27 -30
November 2019 at 7.30pm
Tickets £8.00 available from Warton
Post Office 01524 732851( 9.00- 5.30

only )
email tickets@wdg.org.uk

Warton Drama Group.
Co Producers Marion Plowright and
Joanne Leeman of Burton.

It's holiday week in the Lancashire
town of Hindle just before WW1.
Fanny Hawthorn, a spirited,
determined mill girl has just returned
from a weekend in Blackpool with her
friend Mary Hollins, at least that's what
she tells her parents. In fact, she's
been spending the weekend with Alan
a wealthy mill owner's son who's
already engaged. Fanny's parents set
out to ensure Alan will do the decent
thing, but Fanny has her own ideas.

One of the first plays to have a
working class female protagonist,
Hindle Wakes was hugely
controversial at the time of its writing.

Gary’s Property

Maintenance
07772 922206
Burton Handyman

FOR YOUR HOME MAINTENANCE
IMPROVEMENTS AND REPAIRS
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CHRISTMAS CRACKER
COFFEE MORNING

Saturday 23 November
10.00am to 12.00 midday

in Burton Memorial Hall

lots of Christmas stalls

£1.50 for adults (includes
refreshments).Children free
Please come ...

PROCEEDS:To be used towards the
cost of new Churchyardrailings

D.A.BELL LTD

Plumbing & Heating Engineer
Gas, Oil & LPG Installation, Repair,
Servicing & Maintenance

Bathrooms Fitted & Tiling

Gas Safe Reg No 92436
OFTEC Reg No C3883

Tel: 01524 781973
Mob: 07831 231492

1:1 Luxury Home
Boarding

Our friendly home from home
service arranges for your dog
to stay with one of our
carefully selected and
inspected special hosts

2

Barking Mad

Happy Dog. Happy Haliday,
Happy You

Contact Alison on 01539 234044
alison.quigley@barkingmad.uk.com
or Missing a dog in your life?

Become a Barking Mad Host
www.barkingmad.uk.com




Burton Sports and Recreation
Trust

Not long now till our biggest event of the
year the Burton Sports and Recreation
Trust annual bonfire and firework display.
It will take place on Tuesday 5th
November up at the recreation ground
(MUGA) behind the Royal Hotel. There
will be a best pumpkin and guy
competition on the night with prizes for the
winners if all entries could be up there by
7pm for judging. We will also be serving
hot refreshments, and beverages, such as
hotdogs and hamburgers on the night and
with the gates opening at 5.30pm there is
plenty of time to grab yourselves a drink or
a bite to eat before the event gets going.
The bonfire is being lit at 6.30pm with
fireworks starting between 7.00 - 7.30pm.
Entry is £3 per person or £10 per family of
four or more and Pre- School and under
go free. This is set to be a great display
which we hope will be well-supported .

On Thursday 28th November is the Burton
Sports and Recreation Trust Christmas
Bingo. This is always a popular and well-
supported event and with a chance to win
some brilliant prizes such as shopping
vouchers, bottles of wines and spirits, and
also prizes for the children, it is set to be a
great night of bingo for all the family. We
will also have the raffle, flyer for cash, and
a great choice of fresh sandwiches, cakes
and beverages on offer on the night as
well.

On Sunday 1st December we will be
holding our annual children's Christmas
parties for the children of the village and
Burton Morewood School. These will be

held in the Memorial Hall from 2pm for the
younger ones (aged 0 to yr2 - parents

must stay with all children) where we have
an afternoon of fun and games planned

plus a visit from our favourite man (Father
Christmas). After this we have the older

ones disco (yr3 - yr6) this is one where the
children can be signed in and dropped off
and they enjoy a couple of hours with their
friends. This is a great event for the
children and we look forward to seeing
lots of them there.

This year we are adding a new event to
our social calendar . We are holding a
family New Years Eve party in the
memorial hall and with Rendition helping
us celebrate and see in 2020 it's set to be
a great night with all ages welcome .
There will be a bar on the evening serving
beer and wine but please feel free to bring
your own food and drink if preferred .
This will be a ticket affair £5 per adult ,
under 16s go free and tickets will be
available through Nicola Stephens , Moira
Rowley , Stuart Aston and Cheryl Johnson

f‘i! ¢ Holme & District
f :F{ -~ Local History
*a% f e/ Society

Monday 18 November at 7.30pm.
BMH

Rev Carus Wilson and the Poor Law in
Kirkby Lonsdale

Stuart Newstead

Membership £12 p.a. 8 meetings & 4 outings
Visitors £2

Treasurer Miss D Spencer, 01524 781540
dorothyspencer263@gmail.com

Prog Coordinator K Hayhurst, 01524 781613

http://localhistory.burtonweb.org.uk




Leaflets - Flyers

Junction 36 Photo Club

Bqnﬁ;?‘gh'.lgr;:ters For the Lakes & Dales
?::-"-j Stationery '
DESIGN Logos - Reports Winners of the South Lakes Knockout

. ) Competition, 2012, 2013 and 2014
|5 years’ industry experience and

based in Burton. Portfolio on website., Subscriptions 2018/19
Call: Maxine Allison on 07913 377 210 Membership £35.00

Joint Membership £60.00
www.ticktock-design.co.uk 1 November

Training night

- 8 November
Hartland House (Abbeyfleld) Judging- intef?ctive ﬁvening. Paul
Milnethorpe - Residential Care Home unma

15 November
For more info please ring : 015395 62251 or Autumn Open - Judge Richard Spiers

email : abbeyfield@hartlandhouse.co.uk

29 November
www.hartlandhouse.co.uk

Kendal Image swap

31 en-suite bedrooms
24 hour staff cover g
Home Cooked Meals | g,
Entertainment &
Activities

For more information visit
www.holmeps.co.uk or call

01539 564345 / 01524 241964

N Daiton Hall

Business Centre
Burton Tennis Club Burton-in-Kendal

QQ Meeting Room Hire
/\ All Enquiries 07881930139

Junior coaching every Monday afternoon offices@daltonhall.co.uk
from 4pm from 29th April 2019 http://www.daltonhall.co.uk

BOOKING ESSENTIAL!

Contact:Annabelle on 07513168173 7-| ’
email:tennisbelle@hotmail.com DIGITAL AERIAL
Tuesday 6-8pm Club Night AND 'S-A TELL,TE FROM

Friday 10am - Noon Social Tennis

www.burtontennisclub.co.uk NBC‘SKYNET

See us online with colour photos! tel 07710 400 499
Burton News Website or 015395 62561

www.burtonnews.org.uk LOCAL- PROFESSIONAL- RELIABLE




Burton in Kendal
Art & Craft
Society

Monday Craft Group
11 November 1.30pm - 4pm

Weekly Art Group
Friday 9.30 am - 12 noon

Both in club room BMH, with occasional
tutors

Monday 25 November
7.30pm
Aquatint etching demonstration
with Jamie Barnes

Visitors welcome

Subscription £10 p.a. includes
3 workshops and 3 demonstrations per year

Contact for Info:

Chair. Kath Hayhurst: 01524 781613 or
Treasurer. Paula Firth 01524 571997

www.burton-in-kendalartandcraft.weebly.com

Burton
Fellwalkers

Walks

Sunday 3rd Nov 12pm
Hincaster & Levens. 5 miles John Jones
Easy

Saturday 16 Nov. 9am
Silverdale and Arnside. 8 miles. Kerstin
Nagel
Easy/Moderate

Wednesday 20 Nov. 10AM START!
Austwick ***** Kath Kirkman
Easy / lunch at Feizor cafe

All walks:
Meet in the Memorial Hall car park
*** less than 5 miles at a gentle pace

Visitors £2.00
Membership £8 from Jan 1styearly

More info from the secretary,
Kath Kirkman, on 781245
or visit our website:
http://fellwalkers.burtonweb.org.uk

Table Tennis

Each Thursday the Table Tennis Club
hold two sessions.

Session 1 is for youngsters at 5.15pm till
6pm, this will be coaching. Bats and
balls supplied. £1 per week

Session 2 is for anyone who wants to
give Table Tennis a go, no matter what
standard. 6pm till 7pm. Bats and balls
supplied. £2 per week.

Enquiries to Martin on 07740 933463.

LADIES BADMINTON

Ladies Badminton meets in the BMH
every Tuesday from 1.30pm - 2.30pm. If
anyone would like to join the group
please ask for more details from
Stephanie Micklethwaite on 781073.

. j) Fully Qualified Childcare Staff

’ For Pre-School Children
Aged 3 months To 4 Years

.
|
sPOTECDOG

TR,
Open daily Monday to Friday 7.30am - 6pm
Mobile Childcare Services available
For weddings, christenings, parties etc

SPOTTED DOG CHILDREN'S CENTRE
CLAWTHORPE HALL BUSINESS CENTRE
Tel : 01524 784321
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Heron Theatre

Beetham
Registered Charity No. 501134

Thurs 7 to Sat 9 Nov. 7.30pm. Duet
for One. [the Company]

Jacqueline du Pre was a brilliant
young cellist, whose career was
brought to an end by multiple
sclerosis.One of the most heart
rending true-life tragedies of the
1970's. "Duet for One, is a speculative,
dramatization of that story.It is an
intensely moving & life enhancing look
at what happens when unexpected
events lead you to re-evaluate your
life.

Sunday 10th November Matinée
2.30pm ENSEMBLE
COSMOPOLITAN. [Music]

Saturday 16th November 7.30pm
WINTER WILSON [Music]

Friday 22nd November 7.30pm
“TESS OF THE D'UBERVILLES”
[Hotbuckle Production Theatre
Company]

Hardy’s masterpiece, traces the life of
the young country girl Tess
Durbeyfield, driven by family poverty to
claim kinship with the wealthy

Yealand Indoor Bowling Club
Yealand Village Hall
Mondays 1pm — 4pm

Enjoy an afternoon of short mat bowls.

All equipment provided including tea,
biscuits and good company.

£2 per session

For more information contact
Les 01524 781784
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D’Urberville family.This story of the
innocent heroine is one of the most
moving in all of literature,and is
hauntingly brought to life in this new
version by Hotbuckle

Tuesday 26th November Matinée
2.00pm LEONARDO: THE WORKS
Leonardo daVinci’s peerless paintings
and drawings are the focus, as
EXHIBITION ON SCREEN presents
every single attributed painting, in
Ultra HD quality. This film also looks
afresh at Leonardo’s life — his
inventiveness, his sculptural skills, his
military foresight and his ability to
navigate the treacherous politics of
the day. For release on the 500th
anniversary of his death.

Doors open 6.45pm. Shows start 7.30pm.

24 hour booking: tel: 015395 64283
book online: www.theherontheatre.com
or pay at the door
Non-members - £12 Members - £10
U18s - £5 Film £5

Scottish Country Dancing Class
at Storth Village Hall; Tuesdays
zoch —9.30, first class September

Beginners and experienced
dancers welcome to this friendly
class with expert tuition. No
partner necessary.

Enquiries to the Secretary
Rosanne Sagar 01524 770723
rosannesagar@hotmail.com
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Burton in Kendal
Rainbows Brownies &
Guides

If you or your daughter would like to
know more about joining or
volunteering please call
0800 169 5901 or visit
www.girlguiding.org.uk/interested

GUIDES HAS SPACES NOW!

Circuit Training

Mondays 7.00 - 8.00pm
Burton Memorial Hall Main Hall

Wednesdays 7.00 - 8.00pm
HIIT

Burton Morewood School Hall

Fridays 6.15pm - 7.15pm
Burton Memorial Hall Reception Room

Improve your Strength & Endurance
Cardio-Vascular System
Body Composition & Flexibility

For further info call John 01524 781707

N
Ballet Be Fit

Dance inspired shaping & exercise class
Great toning and strengthening
All welcome
no previous ballet experience required

Every Tuesday 8pm - 9pm
The Gatehouse, Tanpits Lane

Still only £40 for a 10 week block of
lessons

For further info contact
Laura Sandham 07876 794205
or Annwen Sisson 07785 954525

J

HOLME SOCIAL CLUB
Tel: 01524 781936

Fri. 15 Nov
‘Craic @ Club’
(Acoustic Evening)

Sat 30 Nov
BACK in TYME
Local Group from Kendal
Members £2 Non Members £4

Come along for a game of darts, pool,
domino’s or snooker.

We have teams that play in local leagues on
a Sunday (pool). Darts on a Tuesday
(Ladies) and Thursday (Ladies & Gents)
If you need somewhere for a party, meeting
or fundraising event look no further

Opening Times: Sun. — Thurs. 8p.m —
11p.m. Fri & Sat. 8— 12
Entertainment Nights open at 7.30 p.m.
Wednesday Keep Fit 7.30 — 8.30 p.m.

Cancer Care Cafe

Last Friday of every month
at Slynedales, Slyne Rd, Lancaster
(beside Beaumont Bridge)
Open for Tea and Coffee
10.00 am - 12 noon
Free Parking. Everybody Welcome!
Further details from 01524 381820
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Burton Village Store

& Post Office
Opening Hours Shop P-O.
Monday - Friday 6am - 6pm 9am - 5.30pm
Saturday 6am - 6pm 9am - 12.30pm
Sunday 7am - 12noon Closed

Burrows — Bacon & Sausages

Dew-lay — Cheeses

Diggles — Cooked Meats

Greenhalgh’s — Bread, Cakes, Cream Cakes, Pies
James Baxter’s — Potted Shrimps

Kendal Jacksmith’s — Flapjacks

Sue Prickett — Marmalade & Chutneys

Fresh Vegetables Daily
(orders taken - please enquire)
And our Greek specialities
Award winning Greek Olive Oil
Other Greek Products: Balsamic Vinegar, Dolmades
Greek Yoghurt, Gigantes, Houmous, Olives, Tapanade

and now Greek Wines.
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01524 781828
Telephone: 01524 782476
TTTTITITITTITIT
EEEEEEEEEE 01539 722594

DAYLUM LTD

General Building, Plastering, Slating,
Ceramic Tiling

Partners:

. EEEEEEEEEEN
M A Wisan, 18 Morewood Drive, Burton T T T T T TITTIIT
J Swindlehurst , 9 Bowland Drive, Kendal EEEEEEEEEN

OBINSON 1=
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EAD school of Dance
Children accepted from 2 and a half years onwards
Highly reputable, well established and successful
Fully qualified teaching faculty OFQUAL
Registered with the British Ballet Organization
DBS certified and First Aid trained
Ballet, Modern, Tap, Jazz, Acrobatic Work

01524 422450 or 413404 or 812143
www.robinsonread.co.uk

Jan’s Paniry

Mobile Outside Catering for all Occasions
Barbecues « Weddings « Christenings + Parties etc.

A fully qualified cook at your fingertips

For enquiries call
01524 781904 or
07855 202124

Burton Morewood Nursery

at Burton Morewood CE Primary Academy
Nursery and National Teaching School

Opening Houlr\g.ag.'lS%Fr'E%t.’l ?plr%%'r]lday to Friday
Sessions
8.45am - 11.45am morning
11.45am - 12.15pm lunch
12.15pm - 3.15pm afternoon

Contacts: Tel: 01524 781627

~

Pure Essence Beauty Salon
Open to Non Members
Specialising in Waxing, Massage, Facials,
Wedding Make Up, Shellac plus lots more

Please call Sue Shields on

01524 735240

& mention Burton News to receive a 10%

D discount

South Lakeland Leisure Village

.
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Holme Works
Handyman

Nobody likes doing homework so let
Holme Works do it for you!

All Household & Garden work undertaken:
Household: Painting - internal & external work;
Gutters - cleaning, painting & repairs;
Pressure washing - walls, pathways, paving, decks
& fencing;
General household repairs (non structural); Flat-
pack assembly.

Give Neil a call on 01524 782177 / 07712 475863




Milnthorpe Library
Opening Hours

Monday: 2pm - 6pm
Tuesday: Closed all day
Wednesday: 2pm - 6pm
Thursday: Closed all day

Friday: 10am - 1pm & 2pm - 5pm
Saturday: 10am - 12.30pm

Phone no: 015395 63040
email: kendal.library@cumbria.gov.uk

Phone ahead before visiting in case of
unforeseen closures.

Age UK South Lakeland
BURTON LUNCH CLUB

The Burton Lunch Club meets on the
2"dWednesday of every month in the
Kings Arms, Burton.

The club is open to anyone aged 55 or
older. To join the club and book your
lunch please contact
Mrs Margaret Prady on
01524 781195.

Meals on Wheels

This service has been available for
many years and offers 3 meals a
week, on a permanent or temporary
basis, delivered by a group of
dedicated volunteers, all resident in
Burton.

If anyone would like further
information on the service please ring
Stephanie Micklethwaite
(Co-ordinator) on 01524 781073.

Burton in Kendal
Parish Council

Meetings

3rd Thursday of every month
7.30pm in the Memorial Hall

Meetings:
Members of the public are always welcome
to observe. Each meetings includes an
OPEN FORUM where parishioners may
raise matters of concern to them.

Planning applications:
Parishioners are asked to ensure they
notify the PC as well as the planning
authority of any comments or objections
they have about any planning application
within the parish.

Website:
Documents relating to the PC may be
downloaded or read online here:
www.burton-in-kendal-pc.gov.uk

For further information, contact:
The Clerk - Christine Davidson on 01524
782694

Next Meeting:
The next Parish Council Meeting will be
on Thursday 21 November 2019 at
\7.30pm in the Burton Memorial Hall.

Burton Education Foundation
is short of applicants.
Grants are available for young people aged
between 16 and 25 years who live in the
parishes of Burton-in-Kendal, Beetham and
Arnside, Cumbria.

Grants are to help with the extra costs of
attending college, university or
apprenticeships.

More info at https://grants-
search.turn2us.org.uk/grant/the-burton-in-

kendal-educational-foundation-13850.

Add your village event to our back page listing!
email us with the details... editor@burtonnews.org.uk




Burton-in-Kendal
Voluntary Car Scheme

If you need transport to hospital, doctor,
dentist, optician etc please contact Lynne
Herd on 781905. When she is away please
contact Peter or Kathryn Smith on 782198.
(If you could spare some time as a driver
you would be most welcome, please contact
Lynne or Peter for details.)

Child Health Clinic
1t Wednesday of each month
10.00 -11.00 am
No appointment necessary
Health Visitor: Shirley Bennett
015395 64887
OUT OF HOURS PHARMACY SERVICE

Ash Trees Pharmacy
Market Street, Carnforth

Monday to Friday 7am to 11pm
Saturday 8am to 6.30pm
Sunday 8am to 6pm

Tel: 01524 727877 - Fax: 01524 730421

Useful Phone Numbers

07860 756385
01524 781828
01524 781627
01524 781627
015395 65165
015242 71275
0800 555 111
101

01539 713520
01539 732288
01524 65944

Burton News Editors
Burton Post Office
Morewood School
Burton Nursery
Dallam School

QES, Kirkby Lonsdale
CrimeStoppers

Police non-emergency
Kendal Library
Kendal Hospital
Lancaster Hospital

Council Switchboards

Cumbria CC
South Lakeland DC

01228 606060
08450 504434

Civil Registration Services
Births, Marriages, Deaths

Registration of Births and Deaths is
overseen by the Kendal Registrar’s
Office, based in County Hall, Kendal.
Telephone 0300 303 2472 or email
registrationservice@cumbria.gov.uk

Registrations may also be undertaken at
Milnthorpe and  Kirkby  Lonsdale
Libraries by appointment only, contact
the Kendal Office to arrange an
appointment. To arrange a marriage
contact the Kendal Registrar. Opening
times Mon - Fri, 9.00am to 4.30pm.

SLDC Recycling Information

&

recycling@southlakeland.gov.uk

Andy Vickers
Customer Contact Centre
on 01539 733333

or by email to:

Waste Collection Dates
www.southlakeland.gov.uk/
bins-and-recycling/collection-calendar/

Cumbria County Council Highways Hotline

0300 303 2992

to report road, lighting or pavement problems

HELPLINES & LINKS

BULLYING: 0808 800 2222
www.bullying.co.uk (at work, school, online)
www.kidscape.org.uk (childhood)

CHILDLINE: 0800 1111 (under 18's)

NSPCC: 0808 800 5000
www.nspcc.org.uk (children at risk)

SAMARITANS: 116 123
www.samaritans.org

SHELTER: 0808 800 4444
england.shelter.org.uk/ (homelessness)

STONEWALL: 0800 050 2020
www.stonewall.org.uk (LGBT+)
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ADVANCE DIARY DATES

Monday 4 November. Book Drop/Coffee Morning 10.00 - 11.00am - BMH

Tuesday 5 November. Firework Display and Bonfire. 5.30pm start- Behind Royal
Hotel

Wednesday 13 November. Lunch Club. 12pm - The King's Arms

Saturday 16 November. WI Coffee and Mulled Wine Morning . 10.00-11.30am.
BMH

Monday 18 November. Book Drop 10.00-11.00am -BMH

Tuesday 19 November. B4RN Community Meeting. 7.00-9.00pm. Burton School
Thursday 21 November. Christmas Bingo in aid of Hall funds

Saturday 23 November. Christmas Cracker Coffee Morning. 10am-12pm. BHM

Thursday 28 November. Christmas Bingo in aid of Burton Sports and
Recreation Trust

DECEMBER
Monday 2 December. Nature Talk. Managing Red Squirrels. 7-9pm. BMH

Saturday 21 December. Burton Singers. BMH

BMH = BURTON MEMORIAL HALL BSC = Burton Sports Committee

BMS = Burton Morewood School BRT = Burton Recreation Trust
printed by baytype, morecambe :: www.baytype.co.uk :: 01524 850056






